
  

BURRILLVILLE RUBBISH AND RECYCLING  

COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

 

Meeting Place: Town Hall Annex, 144 Harrisville Main Street, Harrisville, RI 

Meeting Date:  September, 27 2010 

Meeting Time:  7:00 PM 

 

Members Present: 

Donald Fox, Chair Andrea Hall, Recycling Coordinator 

Colleen Joubert, Vice Chair John Michael Karmozyn Jr.  Town Council Liaison* 

Robyn Volpini, Secretary Greg Mislick 

Christine Mulligan Allison Gelfuso** 

 

Other Members Present: None 

 

Members Absent: 

Wallace Lees, Town Council Liaison 

    

1) That the question of approving minutes of the regular meeting of the Burrillville Rubbish and 

Recycling Committee held on August 23, 2010, and the question of dispensing with the 

reading of said minutes; be now taken up. Colleen Joubert motioned to approve minutes. It 

was seconded by Christine Mulligan and unanimously approved.  
 

2) Introduction of Recycling Coordinator, Andrea Hall. 

 

*John Michael Karmozyn joined meeting. 

 

3) Consideration/action relative to application for Ocean State Power Community Foundation  

grant. Christine Mulligan suggested a shred event for residents.  

 

**Allison Gelfuso joined meeting. 

 

Colleen Joubert suggested a grant for education (field trips to RI Resource Recovery Corp.). 

Andrea Hall will check with schools and let them know that we could try and get money for 

field trips to RIRRC. After some discussion, we agreed that it would be better to try and get a 

grant for the field trips. Christine Mulligan made a motion that we start work with the grant. 

It was seconded by Greg Mislick and unanimously approved.  

 

4) Discussion/action relative to Committee attendance at Clean Water Action Meeting to be  

held Thursday, September 30, 2010 from 8:30-11:30. Andrea Hall will be attending. 

 

5) Discussion/action relative to America Recycles Day, November 15, 2010. On a Monday. 

Some suggestions on how to recognize the day were opening up Whipple Ave facility on this 

day, we need to ask Jeff McCormick and/or a bargain buyer ad. Colleen Joubert suggested a 

½ page bargain buyer ad with a dual purpose (No Bin No Barrel Campaign and America 

Recycles Day.  



  

Unfinished Business to be considered and acted on: 

 

6) Discussion/action relative to No Bin, No Barrel  (NBNB) implementation- official NBNB ad 

for launching of program. Colleen Joubert will put together a full page ad for this purpose. 

Greg Mislick asked her to email it to him as well so we could have posters made of the ad to 

hang up in various areas of town.  

7) Andrea Hall went over Kim Grant’s plans for banners for the No Bin No Barrel Program. 

Colleen Joubert will design a 20’ x 3’ road banner (printed on both sides).  

Andrea also showed us what she had so far for packets for each home.  There will be 

approximately 6,000 packets so it is a substantial amount even to split up between only a few 

people. Donald Fox mentioned to try mass bulk mailing or a Bargain Buyer insert. These 

options will be looked into. Also, maybe there are high school students who are in need of 

community service time who would be willing. This option will also be explored.  

 

8) Discussion/action relative to Pay-as-you-Throw. Tabled 

 

9) Adjournment. Meeting was adjourned at 8:34pm. It was motioned by Christine Mulligan, 

seconded by Allison Gelfuso and approved unanimously. 

           

 

Minutes approved by: 

 

__________________________________________________________________ 

Robyn Volpini, Secretary   Date: 

 

   Date filed with Town Clerk:  _________________________  


